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Saving a prairie is no simple endeavor.
Author ~ All Who Try

PRESIDENT’S UPDATE

Dear Friends, this has been a year of change and opportunity for the CPPF. Our first and only President and
our Land Chair both retired. Joan Rohan and Donna Peterson spearheaded our mission fo acquire, restore,
manage and preserve Chiwaukee Prairie for the past 22 years. Trying to fill their gargantuan shoes has helped
us appreciate just how much they did for this organization. Also, Steve Richter, The Nature Conservancy Land
Manager for the last 17 years, will be leaving Chiwaukee for a new assignment. We wish him much success and
offer our great thanks for all his work for our prairie.

More change came with the fortunate addition of two long time prairie lovers. Kay McClelland, a naturalist,
joined our Board of Directors and has begun updating the plant inventory and leading hikes. Lori Artiomow, a
biologist, has extended the Chicago Wilderness Plants of Concern program to Chiwaukee with the help of a
grant from the Citizen-Based Monitoring Partnership Program. Training will be offered at UW-Parkside in May
for new monitors. Because monitoring for changes over time is a critical patt of management, we are delighted
to have this program at Chiwaukee. '

Happenings on the prairie: The November 9th controlled burn guarantees a fabulous show of Shooting Stars
in May! With stewardship grants from WDNR, we are working with Cedarburg Science to control a variety of
invasive plants. Workday volunteers continue to do invaluable restoration work every month. Field classes from
UW-Parkside return. Plants of Concern monitoring has begun. A variety of research is taking place; small
mammal inventory, raptor migration study, Blanding’s Turtle monitoring, groundwater Jevel recordings,
milkweed pollinator study, and more. Next year will bring new signage for Chiwaukee, our first annual bird
blitz, the biennial Big Hike, and our usual breakfast and picnic for volunteers and supporters.

We continue to pursue opportunities to further our mission by working cooperatively with other
organizations, especially TNC and WDNR. Others include UW-Parkside, Chicago Wilderness, Boy Scouts,
local government, and other state and local conservation organizations, Also, we give educational presentations
to interested groups and in March, it will be to our long time supporter, the Four Seasons Garden Club.

On the all important topic of land acquisition, north of 1 16" Street, WDNR was able to purchase three lots
in 2006 and has another six lots in process currently. Of the original lots south of 11 6" street, 73, or less than
15%, remain in private ownership with 44 different owners. All have been contacted recently resulting in several
interested responses. We will pursue opening dialogues with more owners and are optimistic that continued
discussions will lead to acquisitions in 2008.

Finally, 2007 also marked the loss of two women, Karla Krampert and Althea Brach, who were among the
first friends of the prairie in 1964, and who continued their support throughout their lives. As CPPF moves into
the 23" year of its mission, we thank the many of you who have been with us for most or all of those years and
our many newer Friends. A special thanks to our very dedicated Board of Directors who continue to give so
generously of their time and resources, and to our corps of restoration volunteers. We strive now to honor the
offorts of all who have worked for and supported the prairie over the years. Their goals are our goals and with
your support, together we are saving a prairie.

Pam Holy, President

We will continue until the last piece of land has been preserved



2008 OPPORTUNITIES

Please consider joining us for a work party on the
third Saturday of each month from 10AM to 2PM.
We meet on 121" Street and 2™ Avenue. Dress for
the weather, bring work gloves, protective eyewear
and, if you plan to stay the entire time, bring a
lunch. No experience necessary. On 1he Job
training, We hope to see you there!

Every other year CPPF and The Nature
Conservancy invite all the Friends of Chiwaukee

interested in learning about and experiencing the.

prairie to take a hike with a knowledgeable leader.
2008 is a hike year! The Big Hike will be on
Saturday, May 17 from 10AM until noon, Please
join us for a leisurely informative walk. Wear long
pants with shoes and socks.

Wisconsin Plants of Concern training will be on
May 18, 2008 at UW Parkside. The training equips
non-experts to monitor Threatened or Endangered
native plants. For more information contact Lori
Artiomow at 262-634-2276 or wispoc@gmail.com.

The first Annual Bird Blitz will be held on
Saturday, June 21, 2008 from 6AM to 9AM —
birders welcome!

The annual Breakfast on the Prairie for
volunteers, birders, and donors will also be on June
21 starting at 9AM,

The Annual Picnic for volunteers and donors will
be on Saturday, September 20 after the work party.

We continue to seek new members for our all
volunteer board. Individuals with a love of the
prairie, as well as time and energy to devote to the
cause, please contact us!

For more information on any of these opportunities,
or with any questions about CPPF, please call one
of the officers listed on page 3 or leave a message at
cppl@chiwaukee.org Please go to our web site for
work party plans, special events, and lots of
information on flora, fauna, and history!

www.Chiwaukee.Org
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YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT IS VITAL

As always, we ask for your support only once a year
and all donations are reserved exclusively for
acquisition of the remaining lots in Chiwaukee
Prairie. In recent years, property values have
increased making your continued support vital.

Yet, Basic Membership remains at the bargain
price of $10 — more is always welcome!

For a donation of $100 you become a Blazing
Star and receive a gift of note cards by Kenosha
artist Rebecca Venn., For a donation of $500 you
become a Life Member of Chiwaukee Prairie
Preservation Fund and receive a Certificate of
Honor along with note cards by Rebecca Venn.
Both Blazing Stars and Life Members are invited to
the Breakfast in June and the Picnic in September.

CPPF is a 501(c)(3) organization making all
donations tax deductible.

Karla Balk Krampert

passed away October 4, 2007.

In 1964, she and her husband,
Al, saw the Chiwaukee Prairie
in full bloom. Wanting it
preserved, they, and others
began raising money to
purchase lots on the prairie.
When Al and Karla moved to -
Oregon, their generous support
and good wishes continued.
Thank you, Karla for the work
and preservation efforts which
you spearheaded 43 years ago. You have earned a place in our

hearts, and in the hearts of all prairie lovers.
-Joan Rohan and Donna Peterson

2007 Board of Directors

Pam Holy, President (773)275-2228
Gus Hauser, Vice President (262)694-3631
Eric Howe, Treasurer (262)594-5853
Bruce Sedloff, Secretary (262)909-1160

Renate Hauser, Corresponding Secretary
Marcia Wensing, Stewardship
Lenny Weiss, Volunteer Coordinator
Dawn Feldman-Brown, Hike and Education Coordinator
Kay McClelland, Naturalist
Ann Jolicoeur, Publications

Advisors
Lori Artiomow, Biologist/Plants of Concern
Marty Johnson, DNR Wildlife Manager
Steve Richter, The Nature Conservancy
Sue Tragessor, Membership and Labels



- First Impressions

My first experience with the Chiwaukee Prairie,
was twenty-two years ago. [ moved to Wisconsin to be

close to Lake Michigan, As I became acquainted with the
area, I discovered another treasure, Chiwaukee Prairie.

I imagined what Lewis and Clark may have felt like
as I explored the prairie. I read books under the trees, and
walked through the tall grasses. At that time, UWParkside
organized hikes and workshops which were held on the
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prairie. As the years went by, restoration began on the A.L.L. (Adult Lifelong Learning) Group Hike
on Chiwaukee Prairie in September.

prairie. It has been, and still is, in the process of being

returned to its “natural state”,

I wanted to become more involved with the
restoration, education, and management of the prairie, so [
joined CPPF in the winter of 1993. I feel so blessed to live
near such a natural treasure. I am also proud to have a
small part in its restoration.

-Dawn Feldman-Brown

Andrew’s Eagle Scout project, which was assisted by
Gus Hauser, was to remo ve invasive woody vegetation
from Chiwaukee Prairie. Andrew had everything well
planned and organized. The troop also brought along a
trailer to remove the bigger branches and stems. They
will use those as kindling wood for their outings. Now
native prairie grasses and flowers can re-establish
themselves. Volunteering on this project were: Keith and
. Travis Delabio, Sean Gallagher, Paul Hammond, Andy,
Ron, Nicky and Steven Hohs, Eric, Alec and Chris
- Machak, Andrew McNair, Andrew Pudelek, Ron Sr, and
Kaytlin Lowrey-Jolicoeur, Joan Rohan, Renate Hauser, Ron Schaefer, Andrew, Joy and Jim Sundstrom, Mike
and Kay MecClelland, were just a few of the volunteers and Ron Tenuta, and Nick, Alan and Lucas Zahn,
enjoying the picnic on the prairie. Great Job Everyone !

Photo by Ann Jolicoeur

Franklin’s Ground Squirrel is a short lived (males 1-2 years, females 4-5),
endangered prairie mammal with the nick-name “whistle pig” for its very
distinctive call. They prefer prairies with tall and intermediate grasses and
dine on insects, plants, seeds, fruit, bird eggs, and carrion. Living in burrows
' that are deep and well drained, they hibernate from about September through
April. Amazingly, sightings have been reported at Chiwaukee Prairie for the

last three summers. If you spot one, let us know! -




Chiwaukee Prairie Preservation Fund
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Idow™s think we're getting enough
exercide ¢ince they keep reducing our
range, ¢o | copped thig from one of
the new houding developments.
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Many thanks to all of you, our 2007 volunteers!

Lori Artiomow
Wendy Boggs

Sue Borger

Darrell Borger

John Braig

Jane Chappelle

Cathy Chybowski
Richard Craig

Allen Eppers

Dawn Feldman-Brown
Craig Fenters

Aaron Garoutte
Patrick Geranty
Kenneth Happ

John Harbeck

Gus & Renate Hauser
Rebekah Henry

Pam Holy

Eric Howe

Ann Jolicoeur
Adam Kane

Brian Liebau
Kathy Lill-Bonner

Kaytlin Lowrey-Jolicoeur

Vicki Martinson
Kay McClelland
Will McClelland
Judy Mead

Art Middlekauff
Christine Migala
Bob Moreland
Susan Morgan
Rich Odegaard
Robert Osborne
Rebecca Pereira

Terry Potente

Jackie Ray

Dave Regenfuss
Christine Regenfuss
Stan Rosenstiel
Dave Sanders
Vera Scekic
Jasmina Scekic
Sofia Scekic

John Schluckbier
Bruce Sedloff
Jenny Smith

Don Snyder -
Susan Tragesser
Starlyan Tyykila
Lenny Weiss
Marcia Wensing
Ron Williams
Joy Wolf

Megan Zorc

Thank you Kenosha Bible Church for providing a room for our meetings,
and to Cedarburg Science for financing the port-o-let!

Our apologies if you have not been acknowledged.



FRIENDS OF THE PRAIRIE
Marilyn & Larry Anderson
James Angelo

Helen & Robert Balcome
Cindy & Quan Banh
Witliam Barber

Mary Jane Bates

Vicki Behrens

Joan Bennett

Christi Beerntsen

Cheri Briscoe

Eileen & David Buchanan
Gretchen Burgess

Jane lda Burns

Pauline Chlebek

Lisa & Jon Christensen
Nancy & Richard Christiansen
Mary & Lloyd Croatt

Clara & Frederick Cross
Kathleen & Arthur Diez
Jean Dorman

Connie & Paul Eberly
Matthew Edwards

Patricia & Richard Ehlert
Karen & Alfred Faraca, Jr.
Dawn Feldman-Brown

& Tom Brown

Constance & James
Ferwerda M.D.

Andrea & Carold Fjeisted
Willis Fletcher

Anne Marie & Gregory Fox
Sally & Robert Freckmann
Julie Rae Friedman

Judith Gaskell

Lisa Geer

Deanna & Richard Guenther
Debra Guenther

Kathryn & William Gunderson
Ronald Gutschow

Greta Hansen

James Hansen

Virginia Hansis

Judith Hartig-Osanka

& Franklin Osanka
Carolyn Harvey

Ann & Robert Hasselkus
Jack Holy

Arlene Howe

Debra & David Huber
Ellen Hyndman Schmidt &
John Schmidt

Diana Jackson

Norma Janecky

Heidi Johnson

Ann & James Jolicoeur
Dorothy & Gordon Kassilke
Carolyn Kenney-Carter
Sally & Richard Keyel
Mary Kniep

Wendy & Reid Knitter
Edward Kolinski

Louise & Esterban
Kumorkiewicz

Geraldine & Calvin Lachman
Diane & Richard Levis
Billie & Daniel Long
Beatrice Lundgren

Patricia & Joseph Mangi
Martina & Christopher Mann
Cory Masiak

Mary & Chris Meixner
Barbara Meyocks

& Dennis Flath

Mark Martin &

Susan Foote-Martin
Elizabeth Middleton

Susan & John Morgan
Murray, Marilyn & Neale
Mary Neu

Elizabeth & Scott Nichols
Carter O'Brien

Marcia O’'Day

Nancee & Richard Odegaard
Susan Olep

Lorrie Otto

Carol Owens

Patricia Pacanowski
Marion Pacetti

Donna Peterson

Patricia Pfarr

Racine Master Gardeners
Kathleen Redmond

& Noel Cutright

Steve Richter

Katherine & Russell Rill
Jean & Eugene Roark
Ruth Runge -

Barbara & John Rutherford
Hana and Emerson Sawyer
Kenneth Schaeffer

Rose Schultz

Penelope Shackelford M.D. &
Gary Shackelford M.D.
Louise Shapley

Linda & Donald Snyder

Dian & Robert Sorenson
Marie & Paul Sorenson
Valerie & Kenneth Spale

Mary Anne Staupe

& Jackson Parker

Jayne Steffens

Joyce & Ernest Tenuta
Patricia & Barry Thomas

Rita & Ralph Tomkiewicz M.D.
Paula & Peter Touhey

Susan Tragesser

Rosalie & Anthony Truskowski
Barbara Ann Turner

John Valaske

Leonard Weiss Jr.

Mary & Louis Whitman

Robert Wirch

Elisabeth Wright

Irene Yerdon

Helen & D.M. Zelinger

BLAZING STARS

June & Paul Ambro
Priscilla Andre

Louise & Homer Bishop
Catherine Chybowski
Kathleen Cole

Barbara DeWitt

E. Jean Downie

John Erickson

Donna & Walter Gager M.D.
Marianne Hahn

John Harbeck

Renate & Gus Hauser
Holly Henderson

& Kenneth Hebior

Nancy Hennessy
Margaret Henze
Ferdinand Hinrichs

Diane & James Holmes
Pam Holy & Ingrid Verhulst
Eric Howe

Hoy Audubon Society
Hugh lltis & Sharyn
Wishiewski

Linda & Daniel Janicki
Richard Johnson

Mary Kenna

Dorothea Kuehnl

Cynthia & David LeMieux
Luanne & Mark Lukow
Margaret & Kenneth Lukow



Marilyn & Moreau
MacCaughey

Carol & Ray Mampe

Kay & David McClelland
Barbara & Arthur Middlekauff
Faye Miller '

Lynne Nelson

Sean O'Brien

Frederick Ott

‘Racine Garden Club

Peggy & Edwin Raymond Il
Marjorie Renak

Joan Rohan

June Rongved & Ernest Hall
David RoszkowskKi

Vera Scekic & Robert
Osborne

Bettie Schindler

Naomi Schleper

Mary & Paul Schuler

Terryl & Jack Shouba
Martha Stoltenberg

Victoria & Charles Talbert
Myra Van Uxem

Barbara & Jozsef Vass
Marcia Wensing

LIFE MEMBERS

Helen & Robert Balcome
Pat Tobin Chapman Family
Sharon & Eugene Dodd
Elena Dreiske & Bob Zdenek
John Erickson

Richard Franz

Mark Giese

Margaret Henze

Ferdinand Hinrichs
imogene Johnson

Joy Joslyn

Karla Krampert

Ann Levin & Bruce Sedloff
Margaret & Kenneth Lukow
Kay MacNeil

Martina & Christopher Mann
Bessie Meland

Frederick Ott

Yvonne & David Petty

Stan Rosenstiel

Vera Scekic &

Robert Osborne

Mary & Paul Schuler
Anita Sculthorpe
Terryl & Jack Shouba’

CONTRIBUTIONS
RECEIVED

IN MEMORY OF
Althea Brach
Nondi Hinrichs
Ann Stein Kraus
Randy Madsen
Suzie Meyer
Clarence Peterson

BEQUESTS FROM
Althea Brach

GRANTS/GIFTS SINCE 1989
H.M. Benstead Jr. Foundation

Citizen-Based Monitoring
Partnership Program

Citizens Natural Resources
Association

Col. L.C. Christensen
Charitable Foundation

Dain Rauscher Investment
Services

Dairyland Charitable
Foundation

Equitable Foundation
Four Seasons Garden Club

Friends of the Arboretum
(Virginia Kline Award)

Paul Gergen

Greene Manufacturing Co.
Foundation

John Harbeck

The Hinrichs Foundation
Jupiter Transportation Co.
Kenosha Orchid Society
Kerwin Foundation

Herbert H. Kohl Charities
New Vision

Root — Pike Watershed
Initiative Network

Chester A. Satler, M.D.
Snap-on Tools Corporation
E.C. Styberg Foundation

Society of Tympanuchus
Cupido Pinnatus

State of Wisconsin -
Stewardship Friends Grant
Program

WE Energies Corporate
Foundation

WE Energies (employee
match grants)

Wild Flower Preservation
Society - lllinois Chapter

If an omission or error exists,
please contact us.



